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Alumni as Visiting Students 

Administrative policy approved July 22, 2022. Effective immediately.  

Revision history: Formerly a part of the annually revised Student Handbook. 
Established as a standalone policy August 2022. 

Related policies: Academic Policies and Procedures 

Scheduled Review Date: June 2024 (Registrar’s Office and Institutional Advancement Office) 

 
Any graduate of Southwestern may return to take post-graduate courses as an alumni 
visitor.  Alumni visitors receive a 50% reduction discount from current tuition rates and can 
take a maximum of 2 courses per term.  All courses are taken on an audit basis (no letter 
grades).  All alumni visitors must abide by the academic and general law school policies of 
Southwestern as stated in the Student Handbook.  Alumni visitors are not allowed to register 
in full or closed courses, cannot retake courses previously taken, and are not permitted to 
audit seminars, writing courses, or skills courses.  Alumni may receive MCLE credit for the 
audited course if requested before the class begins.  Anyone interested in becoming an 
alumni visitor may contact the Registrar’s Office for information, procedures, and limitations, 
and to register.  (See Auditing Courses Section under Academic Policies and Procedures for 
additional information.) Alumni visitors are required to comply with all health and safety 
protocols required by Southwestern Law School to visit campus.  

 


